



## Application for Grammar School Places (11+) and Secondary School Applications 2024

Monday 25th March 2024,

Dear Families,

The Local Authority have now confirmed most of the arrangements for the Grammar School Education Assessments (11+). These concern applications for:

- Calday Grammar School for Boys
- West Kirby Grammar School for Girls
- Wirral Grammar School for Boys
- Wirral Grammar School for Girls

Online registration for Wirral's non-Catholic Grammar Schools will open on the 1st May. To register and to find the most up-to-date information, please use the <u>Wirral Schools Admission Page</u>. Please note that the deadline for applications for grammar school entrance examinations (11+) is the 31<sup>st</sup> May 2024.

If you wish your children to apply for one of the following other selective schools, you should contact the school directly for further information. They are:

- Upton Hall Grammar School for girls
- St Anselm's Grammar School for boys
- Birkenhead High School Academy for girls

There is no reason for your child to sit the entrance examinations if your first choice is going to be a non-selective school (Mosslands, Weatherhead, St Mary's, Oldershaw School etc).

I will be offering online tutoring for the entrance examinations. This will take place on a Tuesday after school between 3.00 - 4.00pm. Children must register for this.

All tuition materials will be shared on google classroom if your child is enrolled.

Tuition will start on Tuesday 30th April. Tuition will continue until Tuesday 9th of July.

Children who are intending on sitting the 11+ entrance examinations have **three choices** in response to the school's tuition offer:

- 1. Attend the tuition sessions weekly.
- 2. Not attend the tuition sessions but access the tuition materials online through google classroom.
- 3. Not attend the tuition sessions because they are accessing tuition outside school and cannot manage the additional workload.

If your child is sitting the 11+ entrance examinations, can you let us know your response to the school's tuition offer by completing the <u>google form</u> using the link below by 9.00am on Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> April. <a href="https://forms.qle/r8JwcnLEiHSJqEPD8">https://forms.qle/r8JwcnLEiHSJqEPD8</a>

I will be expanding on the entrance examination arrangements with a **45-minute presentation for families on Thursday 18**<sup>th</sup> **April at 5.30pm.** The meeting will be held in the school hall with the presentation shared on the school's website: <a href="https://www.stgeorges.wirral.sch.uk/page/grammar-school-entrance-examination-11/44054">https://www.stgeorges.wirral.sch.uk/page/grammar-school-entrance-examination-11/44054</a>

## Key reminders are:

- Children sitting grammar school entrance examinations must be registered with Wirral Council by 31st May 2023.
- Wirral have changed test provider. Children's tests are now organised by GL assessment. Details can be found
  by visiting <a href="https://l1plus.gl-assessment.co.uk/">https://l1plus.gl-assessment.co.uk/</a>
- Children will sit Wirral grammar school entrance examinations (11+) in test centres (not their primary school).
- Parents will have to complete a ID form for their child before the test in September 2024. This can be found on school website link: https://www.stgeorges.wirral.sch.uk/serve\_file/2488946

Yours sincerely,

Mr Bernard Cassidy Head Teacher